Notes from the Devizes Amnesty Group meeting

held at the Lamb Inn, St. John's St., Devizes

Wednesday 9th January 2013 at 7.30pm

Present:  Mike McClelland, Gail Foster, Jan Darts, Paul Whitby

Apologies:  Richard Heacock,  Bob Simpson, Jane Scorer, Sally McClelland

Information relating to cases, actions and events local and national can be found at www.amnesty.org.uk and on our local website blogs.amnesty.org.uk/groups/devizes
1.  Jumble Sale

Regarding the Jumble Sale at St. John’s Parish Rooms, Long Street on Saturday 26th Jan 10am-noon:

Jonathan, Jan, Mike and Gail have agreed to be at the event and we hope that more members will appear on the day.  Helpers should be available from 9am.  Kevin has produced a poster.
Mike to chase up offers of jumble and distribute posters

Jane to notify Gazette

Mike to check with Jane and Sally about teas and coffees
2.  EGM 12th January

We discussed the resolutions to be voted on in London on the 12th.  All Amnesty members have been notified of the EGM and been sent information about proxy voting.  We agreed that as none of the Devizes Amnesty Group members had expressed any strong opinion about voting for or against the resolutions we would allow Mike, who is going to attend, to exercise our right to submit a group vote (ten votes) on the day and to vote as he thinks fit depending on discussions at the EGM.
3.  Regional Conference

This will be held on 9th February at the Friends Meeting House in Salisbury.

Jan and Mike to register
4.  National Conference

This will be held at the University of Warwick, Coventry on 13th-14th April.

Gail to find out more information and report back to group
5.  Greetings Cards event

Following the Greetings Card event some group members had had the cards they sent to Jacqueline Montanez returned.  We felt that the information that had been given in the Greetings Cards brochure may have been incorrect. 

Jan agreed to investigate further
6.  Debate

Regarding the debate planned at Erlestoke Prison we hope to do this in September or October.  The group felt that it might be appropriate to use an article from the Universal Declaration of Human Rights as the topic for debate.  Names mentioned as possible panel members were Lord David Ramsbottom and Jeremy Wright.

Mike to get a date from Claire Perry
7.  Actions

There is no monthly group action in January.

We discussed whether all Amnesty members receive actions to complete by e-mail and whether Gail should be forwarding the actions she receives to the mailing list.

Gail to make enquiries as to who receives the actions and to forward in future if appropriate
8.  Hakamada Iwao

There has been a change of government in Japan and the group may need to send more letters if new officials have been elected.

Group to discuss further
9.  Other events

Stall in Brittox 2013, possible date 10th August

Mike to check date with Town Council

Bookshop event

Sally to discuss further with Devizes Books
10.  Next meeting
Wednesday February 13th 2013 at 7.30pm 
at the Lamb Inn, St. John’s Street, Devizes.  All are welcome.
